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Sen. Kim Thatcher, Vice Chair
Members of Senate Judiciary Committee

FR: Amanda Dalton
On behalf of OR District Attorneys Association

RE: SB 902 - Support

February 26, 2023

SB 902 permits a person who is 20 years of age or older at the time of resentencing for a crime
committed when the person was under 18 years of age to continue temporary assignment to
youth correction facility if person was temporarily assigned to youth correction facility following
their original sentence. This change will permit a person who committed their offense as a
youth, but was resentenced after the age of 20, to continue to serve their sentence at a youth
correction facility instead of at an adult Department of Correction’s facility.

This concept, previously introduced and discussed, is a result of the work with the SB 1008
Implementation Committee and a needed fix for full implementation. The Oregon District
Attorneys Association supports this effort and the language currently presented in SB 902.



